

# Peasemore Parish Council Meeting

4<sup>th</sup> September 2018

at 8pm

in the Peasemore Pavilion

## MINUTES

Present: AF, GP, LP, RW (and AC by telephone for items 1 – 8 and 12 only)

1. Apologies for absence - none
2. Declarations of interest – none
3. Open public forum (members of the public may raise any item for discussion) - none.
4. Approve minutes of last meeting (26/6/18) - approved
5. Matters arising from minutes of last meeting:

BALC data protection. AC has amended two docs. Will circulate for comments. AC waiting to hear back from Data Protection Officer (Sue Ellis) on registration and payment. Potential £40 annual sub for Data Controller (Peasemore Parish Council).

AF has sent info sent to auditors requesting exemption. Confirmation received. Last year's accounts now closed.

LP chased Scofell re shortfall in schedule cuts. Limited response. LP to chase again. If warm & wet autumn will request number of cuts made up to contract level.

6. Neighbourhood Watch report - no report. Travellers reports noted. Ensure gates to cricket pitch locked.

7. Village Hall and Pavilion report from Dave Pinckney- no changes to regular bookings. No new bookings. Enquiries for parties received but parking concern. Dehumidifier on to do list. LP empties weekly.
8. Treasurer
  - a. Treasurer's Report  
Attached to minutes. No issues to report.
  - b. Approve payments  
3 months' grass cutting (Scofell). BALC payments x2, Playground inspection and WBC green waste collection. All approved.
9. Planning report
  - 1 Mead Cottages - retrospective application. No comment from PC.  
White Lodge – Fence and tree work. Decision: No objection
  - 2 The Pightle – single storey addition. Decision: Refused
  - Princes Farm – new gates. Decision: Approved
10. Playground Inspection Report  
17 August site visit. Swing frames amber but out of use. All other findings green so no issues to report.
11. Donation from paramotor event  
£300 donation accepted by PC. GP/AC to confirm payment with Deborah Brady.
12. Reimbursement re Peasefest  
PC requested invoices for further consideration.
13. Libraries contribution (unpaid)
14. Additional correspondence – none
15. Any other business

Rosemary Head requested update on pond clearance. Will take place in winter once the newts have hibernated.

Follow up to Annual Meeting discussion about cricket club funding issues. AF to propose £60 per game rather than £600 annual sub and establish number of games played.

Solutions required for the pigeon menace. GP to investigate humane control methods.

Davina Palmer has raised prospect of sponsored walk on Armistice Day. Proceeds to be split between Church, Help for Heroes or British Legion, third to village charity.

Pavilion winterisation required. AF to raise with Adrian Cubitt. GP to discuss replacing rotten gate post at Pavilion with Nicola Walters.